
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 25 October 2022, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Matheson (IM) 
Alison Hood (AH)

APOLOGIES
Frank Stevenson (FS), Vice Chair

John Bowman (JB) 
Alistair Godfrey (AG)

Councillor C McLaren (CMcL)

Councillor G Laing (GL)

J Andrews (JA)

IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor I James (IJ)

Number of public attending:  3
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies were received from Frank Stevenson, John Bowman, Alistair Godfrey, John Andrews, Councilor Laing and Councillor McLaren.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 27 September 2022 Minutes approved by Moira Hutchison and seconded by George Black with one amendment the deletion of the word “chain”.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) GB advised he still has not received a response from Daryl McKeown, PKC Roads Department regarding a mutually convenient date for a site visit to discuss various outstanding roads issues including, calming measures, pedestrian crossing.  Action:  GB to chase up.
ii) IJ has not received a response relating to the bus shelters at Denmarkfield for the A9 crossing – Action:  IJ will continue to chase up on our behalf.  
iii)
IM provided an update on behalf of Lower Redgorton advising JA and a  Greenspace representative from the Council met with the Ghillie and had a chat. They will work together to resolve the issue of the locked gate.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update received.  It was noted someone is still trying door handles within Luncarty.  
Bertha Park is having issues but it was noted they are receiving a police presence.  The local custody office in Perth is closed, nearest one is either Dundee or Aberdeen.
5.      (a)      PLANNING UPDATE
No new planning applications.  Still awaiting outcome of Kinvaid application of which is currently with Scottish Ministers on appeal. 

IM was asked if could remember if two parking spaces had been included in the planning application for the extension plans for the Pharmacy.  IM did not recall any. 

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
The Administration grant has been received from the Council making the total in the bank as £700.00
6. ROADS
B9099 – Main Road, Luncarty work will begin to resurface the road on 1 November 2022 for two weeks, weather permitting.  Temporary bus stops will be placed in Westfield with the north bound lane open at all times.

GB has asked if other improvements within the area i.e. improvements at Downhill, 40 mph step down were going to be done at the same time.  This is not the case.  

The Railway bridge repairs are still waiting to be done in due course.

A second defibrillator was donated to the village by BAM Nuttal as part of the community.  New pads and batteries have been purchased, now delivered for the original defibrillator sited outside the Spar shop.  Investigations are ongoing as to where the second machine will be installed.
7.
CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence received relates to the following:

2022/23 Community Fund investment Fund is still open until 4 November 2022.
Royal Voluntary Service are seeking volunteers in our local area.  A new Community Engagement Worker has been employed by Perth & Kinross Council who would like to attend the November meeting.  

8. CORE PATH

No Update.
9. ROADS

Notification was received advising the B9099 – main road through Luncarty would be closed for 4 weeks at the end of October/early November to allow for resurfacing work to be undertaken.  
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Remembrance Day lying of Wreaths is on Sunday 13 November 2022 at 11:00 am at the War Memorial. 


It was noted Bankfoot Church Centre will have a Military Band playing on 4 November in aid of funds for Poppy Scotland.


The Community Investment Fund applications will close on 4 November 2022 – should anyone be interested.


Stanley Active Travel Route – discussions are still ongoing with one family via the Solicitors.  At the time of meeting no discussions with the other family.


GB took the suggestions regarding the bell and a possible board explaining background for calling the ferryman at Waulkmill Ferry to BAM Nuttall at a recent meeting. This proposal along with others from the local area have been added to a list, which includes the Tennis Club have requested assistance with ground preparation work.  The school have asked for classroom garden.  Decisions Community benefits will be known in due course.  

Suttearrean stones are all numbered and stored away.
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 22 November 2022 – also our EGM.
· No December 2022 meeting
(Meeting closed at 20.40)


